
From: Rachel Murphy
To: Yun, Joseph@DWR (he/him)
Cc: Crowfoot, Wade@CNRA; Bonham, Chuck@Wildlife; Nemeth, Karla@DWR; kstock@usbr.gov; Nickels, Adam M;

Young, Amy@DWR (she/her); Taryn Ravazzini
Subject: CCWD"s WSIP application withdrawal letter
Date: Tuesday, November 12, 2024 11:20:22 AM
Attachments: CCWD WSIP withdrawal 11.2024.pdf

Good Morning Executive Director Yun:
 
Attached is the Contra Costa Water District’s formal request to withdrawal the Los Vaqueros
Reservoir Expansion Project Proposition 1 Water Storage Investment Program application.
 
Thank you.
 
Rachel Murphy
(Pronouns: she, her, hers)
General Manager
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November 12, 2024 


California Water Commission 
c/o Joseph Yun, Executive Director 
(Joseph.Yun@water.ca.gov) 


Subject: Withdrawal of Los Vaqueros Reservoir Expansion Project Proposition 1 Water Storage Investment 
Program application 


Dear Mr. Yun: 


As a follow-up to my email communication on November 7, 2024, the Contra Costa Water District (CCWD) hereby 
formally withdraws its Los Vaqueros Reservoir Expansion Project (Project) Proposition 1 Water Storage 
Investment Program (WSIP) application pursuant to CCWD Resolution 24-014 (Attachment), adopted by the 
CCWD Board of Directors (CCWD Board) on November 6, 2024.  


While initial Project studies progressed through the planning and design phases, significant challenges have 
surfaced related to Project costs, benefits, and future operations. These challenges are complex and CCWD has 
worked diligently with its partner agencies to focus on unresolved issues and collaborate on potential solutions. 
At the September 18th CCWD Board meeting, these issues were discussed in depth, in particular the changed 
conditions facing the Project as a result of tighter restrictions on Delta operations, climate extremes, increased 
costs for construction, decreased benefits for partner agencies, and unresolved differences on key agreements 
regarding Project design and construction, backstop of CCWD’s water quality and supply needs during 
construction, and long-term use of CCWD facilities. Based on the significance of these facts, the CCWD Board 
unanimously agreed to end its participation in this phase of the Project at its November 6th Board meeting. 


CCWD appreciates the opportunity to work with the California Water Commission on this Project. While this phase 
of the Project is not progressing, collectively staff at the partner agencies have a better understanding of the 
changing conditions impacting Delta operations and regional partnerships have been strengthened to support 
future collaborative efforts to build a more resilient future. 


Sincerely, 


Rachel Murphy 
General Manager 


Attachment 







CCWD WISP Withdrawal 
November 12, 2024 
Page 2 


Cc: Secretary Wade Crowfoot, California Natural Resources Agency 
Director Charlton Bonham, California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
Director Karla Nemeth, California Department of Water Resources 
Regional Director Karl Stock, California-Great Basin Region, US Bureau of Reclamation 
Deputy Regional Director Adam Nickels, Principal Deputy RD, US Bureau of Reclamation 
Program Manager Amy Young, California Water Commission 
Executive Director Taryn Ravazzini, Los Vaqueros Reservoir Joint Powers Authority 







Attachment

















		CCWD WSIP withdrawal 11.2024

		Resolution 24-014





November 12, 2024 

California Water Commission 
c/o Joseph Yun, Executive Director 
(Joseph.Yun@water.ca.gov) 

Subject: Withdrawal of Los Vaqueros Reservoir Expansion Project Proposition 1 Water Storage Investment 
Program application 

Dear Mr. Yun: 

As a follow-up to my email communication on November 7, 2024, the Contra Costa Water District (CCWD) hereby 
formally withdraws its Los Vaqueros Reservoir Expansion Project (Project) Proposition 1 Water Storage 
Investment Program (WSIP) application pursuant to CCWD Resolution 24-014 (Attachment), adopted by the 
CCWD Board of Directors (CCWD Board) on November 6, 2024.  

While initial Project studies progressed through the planning and design phases, significant challenges have 
surfaced related to Project costs, benefits, and future operations. These challenges are complex and CCWD has 
worked diligently with its partner agencies to focus on unresolved issues and collaborate on potential solutions. 
At the September 18th CCWD Board meeting, these issues were discussed in depth, in particular the changed 
conditions facing the Project as a result of tighter restrictions on Delta operations, climate extremes, increased 
costs for construction, decreased benefits for partner agencies, and unresolved differences on key agreements 
regarding Project design and construction, backstop of CCWD’s water quality and supply needs during 
construction, and long-term use of CCWD facilities. Based on the significance of these facts, the CCWD Board 
unanimously agreed to end its participation in this phase of the Project at its November 6th Board meeting. 

CCWD appreciates the opportunity to work with the California Water Commission on this Project. While this phase 
of the Project is not progressing, collectively staff at the partner agencies have a better understanding of the 
changing conditions impacting Delta operations and regional partnerships have been strengthened to support 
future collaborative efforts to build a more resilient future. 

Sincerely, 

Rachel Murphy 
General Manager 

Attachment 



CCWD WISP Withdrawal 
November 12, 2024 
Page 2 

Cc: Secretary Wade Crowfoot, California Natural Resources Agency 
Director Charlton Bonham, California Department of Fish and Wildlife 
Director Karla Nemeth, California Department of Water Resources 
Regional Director Karl Stock, California-Great Basin Region, US Bureau of Reclamation 
Deputy Regional Director Adam Nickels, Principal Deputy RD, US Bureau of Reclamation 
Program Manager Amy Young, California Water Commission 
Executive Director Taryn Ravazzini, Los Vaqueros Reservoir Joint Powers Authority 



Attachment








	CCWD's WSIP application withdrawal letter_RMtoJY11132024.pdf
	CCWD WSIP withdrawal 11.2024 (002).pdf
	CCWD WSIP withdrawal 11.2024
	Resolution 24-014




